ACIS Administration Amendment Bill 2003 and 

The Customs Tariff Amendment (ACIS) Bill 2003

The Senate has referred the provisions of the above Bills to the Senate Economics Legislation Committee for inquiry and report by 8 September 2003. The two bills form one integrated package, making changes respectively to the ACIS Administration Act 1999 and the tariff schedule.

If enacted, the Bills would extend the Automotive Competitiveness and Investment Scheme (ACIS) and reduce the rate of customs duty on passenger motor vehicles and certain parts for passenger motor vehicles. Amongst other changes, the Bills provide:
The extension of ACIS – The extension of the ACIS scheme from its current finishing date of 2005 to the end of 2015. The ACIS scheme grants incentives for eligible production and investment in plant and equipment, and research and development in the automotive industry. The incentives are paid in the form of duty credits. This scheme operates in the context of the planned cessation of all taxpayer funded, industry specific support on 31 December, 2015. The Bill establishes a research and development fund within the motor vehicle producers’ pool of funding.
Tariff reduction – The current rate of customs duty imposed on passenger motor vehicles and certain parts is currently 15%, and currently will fall to 10% from 1 January 2005. The Bill would reduce the rate to 5% from 1 January 2010. 

The reasons for the referral of the Bill to the Committee is to investigate the impact of the provisions of the bill on the automotive industry in Australia, and to ensure that the proposed changes to the ACIS assistance package will appropriately and effectively manage the industry’s transition to a state of reduced tariff protection. 

The purpose of this letter is to draw your attention to the inquiry and to invite you to make a written submission on the above Bill. A public hearing will be held on Monday, 18 August 2003.
The Committee is interested in receiving views from interested parties and would appreciate you referring this letter of invitation to any body you think would like to contribute to the inquiry.

The Committee encourages submissions in electronic form, which should be emailed to economics.sen@aph.gov.au preferably in MS Word format. 

Hard copies should be sent to: 

The Secretary

Senate Economics Legislation Committee 

Room SG.64 

Parliament House

CANBERRA  ACT  2600 

Information to assist in the preparation of submissions is enclosed or is available from the Secretariat - telephone 02 6277 3540, facsimile 02 6277 5719.

Submissions become Committee documents and are only made public after a decision by the Committee. Persons making submissions should not release them without the approval of the Committee. Submissions are covered by parliamentary privilege but their unauthorised release is not. 

Should you require any further information in regard to this matter, please do not hesitate to contact the Secretariat on 02 6277 3540.

Yours sincerely

Dr Sarah Bachelard

Acting Committee Secretary
